
                            Rutherglen Bowling Club Inc. 

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 

July 14th, 2021 
 

Welcome: Vice-President John declared the meeting open at 5:00 pm.  

 

Attendance: Present: John Crossman, John Fisher, Barbara McCleave, Ross Rankin, Bev Reichman. 

Apologies: Chris Langdon, Marie Nesbitt 

Moved John Crossman, Seconded Barb McCleave: that the apologies be accepted. Carried. 

 , 

Minutes: No Minutes from the previous meeting were presented. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

No Treasurer’s report was presented. 

 

Correspondence: 

No inward or outward correspondence was tabled. 

 

Reports: No reports were either tabled or verbally presented: 

 

General Business: 

 

Moved Barbara McCleave, Seconded Bev Reichman: that we inform Colin Malcolm that as his 

residential circumstances have changed, he is no longer in a position to be our greenkeeper and 

that we have unfortunately had to terminate his services. Carried. 

Note: The secretary to write to Nadine Simpson and Colin to inform them of this decision. 

 

Moved John Fisher, Seconded Barbara McCleave: that John Crossman be appointed greenkeeper. 

Carried. 

 

Moved John Fisher, Seconded John Crossman: that the club approach Hawkeye Cleaning 

Services with a view to them cleaning the clubhouse on a regular basis - monthly in the off season 

and fortnightly during the season and more often if the need arises. Carried. 

Note: The secretary to contact Hawkeye Cleaning Services. 

 

It was moved Bev Reichman, Seconded Barbara McCleave: that an order for our new shirts be 

placed with Fashion Club Wear.  Carried. 

Note: we have confirmed orders for 64 shirts, but there are still a small number of members who 

have not yet submitted an order.  

Note: we will stock a small number of extra shirts and so the order will be for 80 shirts. 

 

It was agreed that the secretary contact Rebecca Saunders and inform her of the requirements for 

her 21st celebration, scheduled to be held at the club on Saturday, July 30th. She will be informed 

that there will be a COVID marshall in attendance at all times and that he/she will ensure that 

current restrictions are fully complied with. At this point in time, the restrictions allow us to 

operate under the 2/sq metre rule which means there can be 90 people in the clubhouse. However, 

there can be no singing or dancing, patrons must be seated, there can be no shared food plates and 

there can only be table service of alcohol and food. Patrons must wear a mask when standing or 

moving within the clubhouse.  
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We believe that these restrictions make the celebration problematic at best. Rebecca will be made 

aware that our preference is for her to cancel her celebration and that we may rescind our decision 

to approve her party if restriction don’t ease. 

 

.Meeting Closed: at 5:45 pm  

 

Next scheduled meeting: Monday, August 9th at 4:00 pm.  

 

  


